
SEHBP PDC Resolution #2018-3 
 

RESOLUTION OF THE SCHOOL EMPLOYEES’ HEALTH BENEFITS PROGRAM PLAN 
DESIGN COMMITTEE TO PROVIDE NJWELL REWARD QUALIFICATION TO DPCMH PARTICIPATION 

 
WHEREAS, pursuant to N.J.S.A. 52:14-17.46.6 et seq. the School Employees’ Health Benefits Program 
(SEHBP) provides health coverage to qualified employees and retirees of participating local education 
employers; and 

 
WHEREAS, the SEHBP was enacted in 2007 for the purpose of providing affordable health care coverage 
for education employees on a cost effective basis; and 

 
WHEREAS, on January 11, 2016, the SEHBP Plan Design Committee adopted a resolution that established 
a Direct Primary Care Medical Home (“DPCMH”) Pilot Program; and 

 
WHEREAS, the SEHBP Plan Design Committee finds that providing incentives to members to participate in 
the pilot program is in the best interest of the State, local employers, and employees and desires to 
increase membership in this plan design provision. 

 
THEREFORE, BE IT NOW RESOLVED 

 
That any member who is actively participating in the DPCMH program shall automatically qualify for the 
NJWELL reward card, provided the member: 

a. Complete a health assessment through the member’s health plan on-line portal; 
b. Complete a comprehensive physical examination with a DPCMH participating provider; 
c. Establish wellness plan in collaboration with the provider; 
d. Have at least one follow-up appointment with that provider; and 
e. Complete a-d between November 1 and October 31. 

 
That for the DPCMH to continue to receive monthly payment for a member, they must engage the 
member in an in-person visit within one year of the comprehensive physical examination. 

 
That the Division of Pensions and Benefits, through the medical plan administrators (currently Horizon 
Blue Cross and Blue Shield of NJ and Aetna), request that the DPCMH waive one monthly member fee for 
each member who participates in NJWELL through this incentive to offset the cost of this incentive. 

 
That all DPCMH administrators, including R-Health and Paladina, provide quarterly updates/reports to the 
PDC that includes but is not limited to member growth since inception at each facility and in aggregate, 
summary of members enrolled in NJWELL, summary of members enrolled in this incentive, results of 
member surveys and utilization reports. 

 
That the medical plan administrators, currently Horizon and Aetna, provide quarterly updates/reports to 
the PDC that provide a comparative overview of the costs of the DPCMH in relation to the rest of the 
population and their efforts and plans to expand the DPCMH pilot to other providers. 

 
DATED: October 22, 2018 


